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GUILD REGULAR ACTIVITIES 

The Guild’s premises are in Francis Hicks Avenue, Hastings ( behind the Sale Yards). 

Guild woodturning meetings are held on the first Monday of the months of February to December (including holiday 

Mondays), commencing at 7pm (library and supply shop open from 6.30pm). 

 The Guild’s rooms are open every Tuesday 9am – Noon and Thursday nights  7pm – 9ish -  February to 

November with senior members available to assist and be responsible for safety and equipment: 

****************************************************** 

PRESIDENT:             Colin Simpson 

VICE PRESIDENT:            Brent Salisbury                

SECRETARY:             Annie Spiekerman      Email: hbwgsecy@hotmail.com     

TREASURER:           Tony Millson              
**************************** 

IMPORTANT DATES 

CLUB WORKSHOP TIME                        

Tuesday 9am – Noon     Cleaning,  use of workshop & equipment etc, have a Yak & a cuppa. 

Wednesday  7 – 9ish      NAW Woodturning Course.    
                    Carving with Mark Bayliss 

Thursday  7 – 9ish          Learn to turn,  use of workshop & equipment etc. 
                                            ( General Club night – have a Yak & a cuppa, talk   

                                                        Woodturning,  lathe work, etc, etc) 
OTHER 
6th March         Monthly Meeting.  Talk / Demo on sanding and finishing. 

2nd April,  3rd April                       Glenn Lucas Demonstration & Master Class 

21st May ( Sunday)                       Manawatu Open day 

2017 COMMITTEE 

Mike Hurley,            Jill Mabey,          Ron Hayden,          Jim Haliburton, 

Mark Bayliss,          John Dewar,          Tony Larrington-Lewer    
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FROM THE EDITORS DESK:                       Email: turningtorque@hotmail.co.nz 

We often hear the bad things, or, about bad service we get from various shops and businesses, but nobody 
ever thinks to laud good service.  Recently one of our members bought himself an Air compressor, only to 
get it home and find the fittings not compatible with what he already had. Well, a trip to Pnuepower in 
Onekawa proved just how helpful some firms can be, and were able to sort out the problem quick smart.  
This mirrors my own experience with my dealings with the same firm, I have always found them to be 
helpful and willing to go the extra mile.  During my time with the Fire Service, we often visited them with 
absolutely oddball ideas when dealing with Hydraulic and/or air powered equipment and they were always 
obliging and helpful.  I can certainly recommend Pnuepower if you are looking for air fittings, or anything to 
do with air power equipment. 
Another outfit I have found good to deal with is Complete Paints in Onekawa.  They have a comprehensive 
range of anything to do with painting – from sandpaper, sealers, various kinds of paint and applicators.  I 
have been in a couple of times with what most people would have thought were silly questions, but this 
didn’t faze them one iota. I have always come away happy.  So there are a couple of firms that I know are 
excellent to deal with. 
We should make the effort to pass information on to others when we receive good service from a firm. 

This month I have included some specs for Wig Stands.  After Ken’s wee chat last month, if you want to 
make a stand or two and leave them at the Workshop I will arrange to get them to the Cancer Society 
people.  All that is asked is that you stick to the supplied specs, as that is what has been approved over the 
years in our local patch. 

Lately I have been in discussion regarding the possibility of having a morning during the week to have a 
“workshop” to informally work through anything that may be causing you problems in your woodturning.  It 
could range from how to add colour to fillers through to balancing on the lathe to any number of problems. 
We all seem to find a way around little hassles, so this may be a good forum to pass little titbits of info on. I 
might raise the subject on Monday night and see what the feeling is. 
I have been asked why I have set something as simple as a Dibble for the monthly competition.  I wonder 
how long ago it was since some of us made something this simple?  We’ll see what turns up. 
See you Monday night. 

Mike H .            

 
 

MEMBERSHIP SUBS 2017 

Just a reminder that subscriptions are now due: 

Remember, these are the reduced rates, which expired on the 1st March. 

Talk nicely to Tony and see if you can twist his arm if you are paying this Monday night (6th) 

After that, its back up to $120. 

 

$90 seniors,  $145 couples and  $45 juniors (students) 

These can be paid direct to Tony on a Club night, or                                

posted to 54 Park Road, Greenmeadows, Napier 4112,    or, 

by Direct Credit to Hawke’s Bay Woodturners Guild at SBS Bank,  03 1355 0725523 00.  

If paying in this manner, please be sure to include your first name, surname and ‘Subscription’ in the 

details. 
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Glenn Lucas Demonstration Sunday 2 April and Masterclass Monday 3 April 

Glenn Lucas (see http://glennlucaswoodturning.com/) is an engaging and very talented turner.  He is 
visiting the Hawke’s Bay Guild on 2 and 3 April: 

 Glenn will present an afternoon demonstration on Sunday, 2 April, between 1-4pm (the cost 
is just $30 for Guild members who are also NAW members, and $35 for others), and  

 A day’s Masterclass on Monday 3 April, between 9am-4pm ($75 for NAW members, $120 
for others) – the maximum number for the Masterclass is 12, and enrolments are already 
close to that so get in fast! 

To book your place now, please: 

1. Complete the enrolment form Mark von Dadelszen can email to you (email Mark at 
evond@clear.net.nz or get an enrolment form from Mark at the March meeting), and  

2. Pay your fees to the Treasurer. 

Every member will enjoy (and benefit from) the demonstration, and competent turners will definitely learn 
much from the Masterclass. 

As Glenn’s tour is being organised by the NAW priority is being given to NAW members, and we already 
have a number of enrolments from our Guild, Taupo, Dannevirke, Gisborne and the Wairarapa. 

MANAWATU OPEN DAY 

"Annual Open Day"  which is on Sunday 21st May 2017, at Arena Manawatu in Waldergrave Street, 
Palmerston North.  More info at the Meeting. 

 

COLIN’S BLOG. 
 
Hello Everyone,   As this is my first newsletter I would like to say hi to all the Members and especially to our 
New Members.  I am really excited about this year as we all look forward to getting to know each other 
better and having good time within our Guild. 

We have a good strong Committee and we are working hard to improve our Guild. There will be a few 
changes and I hope they will benefit all of us.  I welcome any input from Members as we want to move 
forward stronger and better than ever.  

We intend to do this by having more Open Days to showcase our work and promote the Guild.  

In March we are planning to hold a Quiz Night as a fundraiser and fun for all. Also we hope to have more 
get togethers for Members and Partners to mix and mingle. The first one will be a BBQ at the Clubrooms , 
a date yet to be confirmed. 

In regards to fundraising, we have been approaching local businesses with a well worded letter asking for 
donations.  This has already reaped benefits for the Guild. I would like to thank Annie and Ron for 
implementing this wonderful idea and also the Members who have delivered them. 

Another date to mark on your calendar is Sunday 21st May 2017 for the Manawatu Woodworkers Guild 
Annual Open Day.  This will be discussed further at the Meeting on Monday night.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

FINISHING and SANDING 

I have been asked to talk about finishing work on and off the lathe.   

The first thing I was taught when I was furniture polishing was to look at the job and think what the item 
would look like with polish on it.  To do this we used a rag with water on it. I would wipe the piece with hot 
water – I would do this for two reasons.  
1 – to see what the wood would look like with a natural finish.  
2 – to lift the grain of the wood for the final sand which I used 800 to 1000 grit sandpaper. 

  By wetting the wood you can often see sanding marks that you otherwise would not see. If this is the case 
and you see sanding marks you then have to re-sand and decide which grit paper to use.  Depending on 

http://glennlucaswoodturning.com/
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the type of wood, for example a hard wood you could use 100 grit paper because it won’t bite into the wood 
as much as if you had soft wood.  

When you think the job is ready for polish, go out of the room/shed for a break and then come back and 
have another look.  Quite often by doing this you can spot mistakes in your piece.  A lot of people use 
sanding sealer before the final polish which can be a good thing but more expensive and probably 
unnecessary.  All sanding sealer does is lock the grain in the wood which allows you to polish or oil straight 
away.  When I was polishing we used a jug of hot water applied with a rag and then let the wood dry which 
normally takes a couple of minutes.  By doing this the water lifts the grain of the wood, then I would lightly 
sand with 800 – 1000 grit paper.  Once this is done we are ready for polishing.    
Now you need to decide what to finish it with – oil or lacquers and if you need stain.  

I will be doing a quick demo at the next Guild Meeting.  I hope to see a full house and will answer any 
questions you may have. 

Cheers,  Colin 
 
 

THE VICE PREZ SEZ 

There are two types of wood turners, those who follow what they see and do things by the book, and then 

there are those who will keep pushing the rules. For them there are no rules! If we didn't have the latter 

type nothing would change. I was once told that there are certain sizes and measurements that are the 

basis of Woodturning, but I believe we should challenge those beliefs to a certain degree to keep things 

moving.   

I've personally had a few things taken off the table as it didn't fit the rules but I didn't care much because 

there is no real gain from following the rules. Don't get me wrong, earning these certificates is something 

exhilarating and an important step of being a beginner. The older members will already know that they will 

end up with drawers and drawers full of  certificates.  

The real success is having a piece that is different to everyone else's. Something that is distinctly your 

own.  

I think we should broaden our horizons and deepen our skill levels, so, instead of putting a chisel into wood 

to create a bowl, some of us might like to try something different.  I have built many architectural houses 

and know when there is a one off , a design that you will never see again. That is the difference between 

the standard package home and a house that is a work of art. 

 I don't want to be misunderstood , it isn't the things that are over the top,  it is the things that are so simple 

but perfect. I've built houses with gate gugens as door handles, bridges inside homes joining the floors 

together. I also know houses are about budgets. 

 I think wood turning is a different story, and it comes down to how far you are willing to push the 

boundaries. Let's push the boundaries (  No top turner has got there by playing it safe ). 

 I challenge you to walk into your pantry and come out with something that would change a piece of wood. 

Who knows it just might be so crazy that it works. Feel free to discuss anything about my thoughts. My 

barn door is always open.  

Brent 

 

LAWYER:  What gear were you in at the moment of impact? 

WITNESS: Gucci sweats and Reeboks. 

 

LAWYER:   Doctor, how many autopsies have you performed on dead people? 

WITNESS:  All of them. The live ones put up too much of a fight. 



 

 

MONTHLY COMPETITION 

NOVICE   SENIOR CRAFTSMAN  

   Mike Hurley 3 

   George Johnson 2 

   Brent Salisbury 5 

     

CRAFTSMAN   MASTER CRAFTSMAN  

John Dewar 5  Alison Drayton 1 

   Wal Drayton 3 

   George Lomas 2 

   Ken Thomas 5 

   Mark von Dadelszen 1 

 

MARCH COMPETITION 

This month there are no set parameters.  You may enter anything you have made in the last couple of 

months, but not if it has already been in a competition. 

It should be an item which has a reasonable amount of turning involved. 

The Judging will be based around the finish – ie: no sanding marks, no torn grain etc. 

 

Wig Stands. 

Base and Top section Diameter:  150mm – 160mm 

Base and Top section thickness:  40mm to 50mm 

Overall height:  300mm – 400m 

No sharp edges.    No Oil or soft wax finishes.    
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www.woodcut – tools.com 
 

Unit 6/602 Omahu Road, Hastings 

Phone 06 878 8910 

Email: hb.sawdoctors@xtra.co.nz 

http://www.woodcut/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

         
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  
Sharkrights  

 

Open Tuesday morning,     
Wednesday & 

Thursday evenings 

               

 

 

 

 
Assorted Sandpaper sheets and rolls 

 
3M Purple sandpaper: $4.75 a metre 

Autonet Velcro backed sandpaper: $1.50 sheet 

Old Bucks Polish  $2.00 tin 
 

Wood blanks from the store: minimum of a gold coin, 
No wood to be taken without payment 

 
Books and Magazines available for loan 

 
 
 



 

 

                           

                

We are excited to unveil a new look SBS Bank, which 

 includes our logo, our branches and our brochures. This new 

 look goes hand-in-hand with the next chapter of the SBS Bank story; 

 Becoming New Zealand’s Member Bank.  While we may look a little 

 different on the outside we are still the same on the inside and  

our focus on members will not change. 

 

We would like to extend a warm invitation to you to visit your new branch. 

0800 427 2265www.sbsbank.co.nz 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

         

 

          

 

  

    

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Last Bit. 

    

    
And I always thought bows were just                        What could possibly go wrong? 

a bent bit of Willow! 

    

 

 

 

    

Woodturning Tools Sp 

W R Owen – Woodturning Supplies Ltd. 

49 Severn St., Oamaru Ph/Fax  03-434-6261 

Email: owenturningsupplies@xtra.co.nz 

Lathes:  Woodfast (Aust.), Teknatool, includes chucks & accessories. 

Tools:  Woodcut tools, Roly Munro tools, Crown Hand Tolls UK, Planet Plus Ltd. UK, 

Forstner bits, callipers, scroll saw blades, carving chisels. 

Sanding:  Sait (Italy) sheet paper; Fuji Star and Astra Velcro backed; Free wheelers & 

Arbors, (Velcro faced) Abranet, Abralon, steel wool. 

Finishing:  U Beaut, Rustins, Liberon, oils, waxes, dyes, Walnut oil. 

Grinding:  Toolroom wheels, water & oil stones, Diamond Files. 

Projects:  Quartz clock movements, clock inserts & weather instruments. Pen & Pencil kits, 

acrylic sticks & display cases; Pot Pourri lids, cutlery blanks, key rings, letter openers, bud 

vase inserts, salt & pepper mills, lazy susans, ceramic & marble tiles.   

Everything for your woodturning needs. 
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